F R R E S   P T O   M I N U T E S
Date: Thursday, November 15, 2012

Meeting called to order at 3:20 pm.

In attendance: PTO Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Anastasia Stanmeyer, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller, Teacher; Committee Heads/Parents, Shanon Albee, Craig Drenga, Jess Drenga and Wendy Berman. 

Minutes approved from previous meeting.

Voted and approved: Six Flags’ “Read to Succeed” free educational program, encouraging students Grades K-6 to engage in recreational reading, introduced by Shanon Albee.

For Our Calendars:

Holiday Shop. Thursday, December 6 – Friday, Dec. 7.

Ski Program. Held weekly, on Wednesdays; from January 2 – February 6, 2013.

Chili Cook-Off. Date TBD in January 2013. †

Cash Calendar Fundraiser. Sales January-February, 2013; drawings TBD in March.

Six Flags’ “Read to Succeed” Online Registration Deadline. Friday, March 1, 2013. †
Dr. Seuss’ Birthday. Friday, March 1, 2013

† New Business

For Our Calendars, ongoing:
PTO monthly meetings. Second (2nd) Thursday of each month, 3:15pm in Library.

PTO Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTO meetings.

PTO Newsletter submissions are requested for third (3rd) Friday of each month, by email to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

Discussed: Mary expressed great thanks to everyone for the Book Fair and Discovery Dome, which were a great success and well-attended.

Discussed: Sherry delivered the recent Book Fair results; plans for this season’s annual Holiday Shop; and outlined the upcoming annual Ski Program and Cash Calendar Fundraiser events.

Detail

Annual Fall Scholastic Book Fair was held this year November 5–9, coinciding with Parent-Teacher Conferences and Teacher’s Dinner, held Wednesday 7th, and enriched by the Discovery Dome activity evening event, held Friday 9th. 

Sales were 10% better than last year, with $3,343 in gross sales (only 5% was needed for an additional payout of 5%, based on sales of $2,000). Therefore, we earned 60% of Sales in Scholastic Dollars to be spent on new library books. We are pleased to announce we have a total of $2,156 for the library to spend on new books! The Pancake Breakfast earned apx $400.

The Book Fair is already scheduled for next year, during the week of Parent-Teacher Conferences (exact date TBD).

2012 Holiday Shop will be set up Wednesday, December 5 (9:00 am). The Shop will be open two days: Thursday, December 6 and Friday, Dec. 7 (time TBA). Last year, the Shop made $400; it’s not really a profit-driven activity, but there was a lot of inventory to put out and it was fun. An email will be put out seeking volunteers.

2013 Winter Ski Program at Otis Ridge will be run this year by Mark DeCelle and Craig Drenga. Jamie, an associate with the ski resort, is thrilled with the “Pillars of Standards” program being continued for good, appropriate behavior in students. Same cost as last year; $65/person, with $25/child subsidized by the PTO. Ski season rentals are just $79, with rentals freely available to take to other resorts. Registration packet will be sent home post-Thanksgiving. Held weekly on Wednesdays, dates are January 2 – February 6, 2013. Arrival at 5pm; lessons 6 to 7pm.

Preschool children are not part of the ski lesson program, but their families can pay $25 in equipment rental and a pass, as long as parents are willing to chaperone between 5 - 9pm.

Cash Calendar Fundraiser is set to begin. Calendar printing is in December; sales are in January-February, 2013; drawings TBD in March. Tara Beardsley played a huge role last year. $9,000 was netted last year; $11,000 gross. We are already at the amount of cash donated last year with 19 of the total 31 boxes are already filled; with apx 10 boxes to fill yet, we already have a huge commitment. Preference is $50 donation minimum; still seeking contributors.

New Business: Shanon outlined the upcoming Six Flags’ “Read to Succeed” free educational program. 

Detail

Read to Succeed is a free educational program sponsored by Six Flags Theme Parks, encouraging students Grades K-6 to engage in recreational reading. Students who complete six hours of recreational, non-school-related reading are eligible to earn a free admission ticket to a participating Six Flags Theme Park. Teachers whose classes participate and complete the program are also eligible to earn a free ticket if they submit the reading hours of at least 1 student. Schools must be in a 250-mile radius of a participating Six Flags theme park in order to participate (FRRES meets this requirement). 

All teachers and coordinators that want to participate in the program and receive a free Six Flags ticket must register online, before they can log their students’ reading hours into their online account. To log students’ reading hours into the online account, teachers and coordinators will simply input their names, grade, hours read and click “insert.” Then, students’ completed handwritten reading logs need to be mailed to: Six Flags Read to Succeed, PO Box 113, North Haven, CT 06473. All logs need to be verified prior to ticket distribution. When the program closes at 5pm CST on March 1, 2013, all students that teachers and coordinators entered into their online account will be submitted automatically. Tickets will be mailed to the participating school’s coordinator, in early May. The FRRES coordinator for this event is Shanon.

Registration is easy! Full details are available online, at this website: sixflags.com/read. Online registration deadline: Friday, March 1, 2013. 

New Business: Anastasia outlined the upcoming Chili Cook-Off.

Detail

Chili Cook-Off is planned for a date TBD in January 2013, as a community enrichment participation program. A Friday night is being considered. Venue and entertainment under consideration is the Knox Trail Inn, with square dancing by the Housatonic Philharmonic band and caller Cliff Brodeur.

Discussed: Ilona outlined the state of the PTO Treasury. 

Detail—overview

$5,500 Present Balance in PTO Registry.

Credits

$3,616 Total Profit recorded from SaveAround Coupon Book fall fundraiser; a couple of more sales have occurred.

$650 will be coming in for the Box Tops program.
Debits
$25 per Student Subsidy being planned for the upcoming Ski program.

Miscellaneous Announcements
The 5th Grade had money to spend at the Book Fair, up to $5 per student, compliments of Mr. Keller; the Snack Bar is running itself.

Meeting adjourned at 4 pm.

Next Meeting: Thursday, December 13th at 3:15 pm in School Library.

